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“Remember always Veterans First” 

WHY?   

Last Month I discussed the WHY? The WHY is just unexplained as to WHY there are 
still 9 Districts that have 17 ZEROS! Do any of them have a Commander, Adjutant, or 
Finance officer? Do any of them have a current membership card? Do any of them 
hold meetings? Do any of us have the answer?  

This is our responsibility to get the answers. How does a group like ours exist with 
this happening at some of our Posts and Squadrons? What does it take to solve this? 

You would think with all the disasters going on with storms, floods, etc., that any member 
would want a current card in case something happens.  

The National Emergency Fund can't help you if your card is NOT current. The current one is 
a 2024 card.  

This is our job to figure this out. I suggested a phone call and I now suggest sending a letter 
to the Post and Squadron, asking questions, meeting night? Phone numbers? Any contact 
info? Yes, I am suggesting Snail Mail! As you can tell I am trying to think outside the box on 
how to correct this, Any Ideas????  

I went to Jacksonville for the POW-MIA 7 Bridges Remembrance Ride and Ceremony. 
There were around 300 Motorcycles taking part in the ride.  A very touching service after-
ward at the Chapel of the High-Speed Pass, where it was standing room only. I also visited  
Squadron 283 and enjoyed their hospitality and the food they provided.  

Next up is a NEC trip to Indianapolis later this month.  

Finally, I want to thank each and every member of our organization for all their efforts in 
making our group such a success. We have close to 23,000 members, and we raise and 
donate money to help our Veterans and their families.  

You all should be proud of what we all do to make a difference in our communities.   

Keep doing what you do best!  

For God and Country, 

Gerard Sambets, Commander 
Sons of the American Legion 
Detachment of Florida 

2023-2024 Membership Target Dates: 

September 7, 2022 10% 21.95! Congratulations!! 

October12, 2022 25%  

November 9, 2022 35%  

December 7, 2022 45%  

January 11, 2024 60%  

February 8, 2024 75%  

March 7, 2024* 80%  

April 4, 2024 90%  

May 9, 2024 100%  

May 31, 2024** 105%  

* Legion Birthday (March 13th)     ** Delegate Cut-Off 
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Hello Sons! 

In just another month, we will be convening in Orlando at The Caribe Royale for our annual Fall Conference. If you 
haven’t booked you room yet, it may be too late. The number to call is (407) 238-8000. I apologize for having this num-
ber wrong on our website, it has been adjusted now. Thanks to those who pointed out the error. 

 

ENDORSEMENTS FOR OFFICE 

I have had a few of you send in an endorsement for office for the next service year. Please keep in mind that we don’t 
usually take the endorsements until after Fall Conference, our halfway point for the current service year. If you are run-
ning for an office for the upcoming service year, you may present them to me at Fall Conference of mail them to me. 
Please keep in mind that your endorsement for office must be on Squadron or Post Letterhead and must be signed by 
any two of the following: Post Commander/Adjutant or Squadron Commander/Adjutant. Full details on submitting an 
endorsement for office can be found at https://floridasons.org/detachment-officer-endorsements/ 

 

FALL CONFERENCE TRAINING 

At the time of this writing, your Detachment MT&D (Member Training & Development) team will be meeting in one week 
to discuss the planned trainings to hold at Fall Conference. Currently, we are planning on holding training on Friday, 
November 17 from 1pm – 5pm. If there is a topic you would like MT&D to cover, please email me so I can pass the in-
formation along. 

 

DETACHMENT DIRECTORIES 

By the time you are reading this, the Detachment Directories should have been sent out to the entire Detachment Exec-
utive Committee and Squadron Commanders.  The directories contain personal information, so please do not share 
them with others.  

 

That’s it for now. Keep working your programs and your membership! I’ll see you all very soon! 

For God and Country, 

Christian M Rapp 
Detachment Adjutant 
Sons of the American Legion 
Detachment of Florida 

 

https://floridasons.org/detachment-officer-endorsements/


Membership Team, 

What a great time to be a member of the greatest Detachment in the Country. You guys are the best. As of 
the writing of the article the Detachment of Florida stands Nationally at 26.74% with 23,066 members as our 
100% target and a renewal rate of 19.64%. You guys are continuing to do great work and we need all 
hands-on deck as the year will move along very quickly. Let’s all stay focused on our membership and not 
let anyone fall behind. 

We need to focus on the 20 ZERO Squadrons and another number that is very important is the SHORT OF 
GOAL. The short of goal are the Squadrons reporting membership that are off target. These are the one that 
can FALL BEHIND….WATCH THESE NUMBERS CLOSELY. 

We need STAY in touch with our Squadrons and their leadership as everything starts at the Squadron level. 
We must do a better job dealing with issues, dealing with zero Squadrons, and working with Squadrons that 
need our help. To help you with any issues, below are the members of the Membership Committee. Please 
use these men to help. 

2023-2024 Detachment of Florida Membership Committee Members. 

• John Jennings – Chairman   
• Paul Stawicki – Vice Chairman 
 
• North: Gerry Kaufman 
• Central: Rick Cummings 
• East: John Gorsuch 
• Southwest: Michael Nigbor 
• South: Michael Mathias 
• West: Henry Richard 
 
The Committee members will be contacting the District Leadership with the questions on Squadrons that are 
not reach goals or are struggling with membership. It will be our job to see that membership starts stays 
strong and finishes strong. 
. 
 
SOMETHING NEW THIS YEAR FOR SOME – THE TRIPLE NICKLE AWARD 
This is awarded by National at National Convention and we have won this award in the past. This is what we 
must do to qualify. 

1. Charter 5 New Squadrons 
2. 105% Membership by National delegate cutoff 
3. 85% renewal rate by National delegate cutoff 

 
 
As we continue to work through our membership year let’s all remember the three 3 Rs of membership. Re-
instate – Renew – Recruit – This would be a great Squadron meeting topic to discuss the meaning of each 
word and the value it brings to the Squadron. Just what do these three simple words mean to you and your 
Squadron. 

WE need to stay focused and submit our REQUIRED SDR (Squadron Data Report) form ANNUALLY. This 
is no longer an option to submit and must be submitted to National no later than MAY 1st of EACH YEAR 
BY EACH SQUADRON. The required form can be found on our website.  

(Continued on page 4) 

https://www.floridasons.org
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For our membership campaign to be a great success, we must work on it each day. Membership is not a 
part time job – it is a full-time job, and it requires WORK. When a Squadron reaches the 100% goal and 
does not move from that 100%, what does that tell you? I watch this, and I hope all of you will also.  

Membership numbers should always be moving in a positive way and never standing still. If a Squadron is 
to grow it must add new members if they and the Detachment are to grow. We have plenty of resources in 
Florida and we must reach out to them if the Detachment is to grow. 

Renewal Postcard Mail Dates: 

• October 23 – 27, 2023 
• March 25 – 29, 2024 
• May 27 – 31, 2024  
 

 

(Continued from page 3) 

Membership (continued) 

2023-2024 Membership Target Dates: 

September 7, 2022 10% 21.95! Congratulations!! 

October12, 2022 25%  

November 9, 2022 35%  

December 7, 2022 45%  

January 11, 2024 60%  

February 8, 2024 75%  

March 7, 2024* 80%  

April 4, 2024 90%  

May 9, 2024 100%  

May 31, 2024** 105%  

* Legion Birthday (March 13th)     ** Delegate Cut-Off 

All target dates are the second Thursday of each month. 
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The Sons of The American Legion Detachment of Florida will once again be traveling to Indianapolis, IN. for 
the National Executive Committee Fall Meetings the 2nd weekend in October.  Please look forward to our 
report in the November Source and at Fall Conference,  

While we are talking about Department & Detachment of Florida Fall Conference November 17, 18 & 19, 
2023 at the Caribe Royale Resort in Orlando Florida we will be hosting our Sons of the American Legion 
National Commander Donald (JR) Hall.  

Make your plans now to attend Fall Conference and take advantage of the educational classes for your 
Squadron members.   

 

 

 

We are hopeful that by the time this is distributed the U.S. Congress has voted to fund the government.  

No matter which side of the political fence you sit, as members of The American Legion Family we support 
our active duty troops and if there is a Government Shut Down some of our troops (U.S. Coast Guard) will 
not be paid.  

Please contact your U. S. Representatives and Senators and ask them to fund our Government by Paying 
Our Troops and Support The Veterans Service Recognition Act. 

https://www.votervoice.net/AmericanLegion/home 

AL Voter Voice 

Be The One is SAL 
National Commander’s 
Slogan. 
 
Be The One Who Helps! 

Use this code to sign up 
for the American Legion 
Voter Voice. 

https://www.votervoice.net/AmericanLegion/home
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Greetings from The Great Southwestern Area, Detachment of Florida, 

 

I would like to start by saying thank you to all the dedicated members that are so diligently working on 
membership. Across the state and country, we have been hammered by so many devastating storms, and 
yet The American Legion stands strong. We have several Posts still closed, but you can't tell it by the num-
bers of renewals. Absolutely fantastic. This is a fun time of year as many of us push membership to pre-
pare for our "Early Bird" dinners. Let your members know how truly important they are to the success of 
your programs. 

 

As always, if you need help working your membership, I am very willing to come and assist. If you have a 
membership table at one of your events, I would be very interested in sitting in with you to help promote 
your Squadron and the American Legion Family. When you are out and about, try to make sure you have 
one of the new American Legion "Join Our Family" brochures. All the families have applications in it.  

 

Check out floridasons.org so you can have all the S.A.L. information at your fingertips. Work the "Buddy 
Check" and "Be The One" programs. These are still very trying times for a lot of people. You have no idea 
the importance a phone call can make from you to let people know they are more than just a number and 
that they are truly appreciated. We are a team. It is our responsibility to take care of each other and each 
other's families.  

 

Just a reminder from a prior article. As an organization dedicated to God and Country, with a membership 
of military veterans that take deep pride in the U.S. flag and all it means, The American Legion has always 
been a stalwart champion of patriotism, morality, and citizenship. Upon the pillar of Americanism is The 
American Legion's devotion to law and order, the raising of wholesome youth, respectful observance of 
patriotic holidays and remembrances, education and law -abiding citizenship. These are values we must 
continue to instill in our youth, our future leaders. 

 

 

For God and Country, 
 
Mike Nigbor 
Southwestern Area Vice Commander 
Detachment of Florida 
 

AL Voter Voice 

Be The One is SAL 
National Commander’s 
Slogan. 
 
Be The One Who Helps! 

Use this code to sign up 
for the American Legion 
Voter Voice. 
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Who do we serve? 

This question has come up recently and given that we’re in the middle of a politically active season, I think it 
is worth discussing. 

In both the Old and New Testaments which define the Judeo-Christian ethic upon which this nation was 
built, there are numerous lessons about who and how we are to serve.  Simply put, you can serve God or 
not, but you cannot serve ‘not God’ and also serve Him. 

If we take a step back from scripture and use this metric in our lives, I believe we will determine the follow-
ing: 

• We can either be faithful or not, but not both 

• We can either lie or be truthful, but not both 

• We can either be good people or not, but not both 

 

I do realize and accept that life, the universe and everything is not as black-and-white as I’m making it 
seem, but in our core beings we must make these choices every day, often many times per day. 

I wrote some months ago about a meme I’d seen that said it very clearly: 

We know right from wrong.  We know lies from truth. We either are faithful or we are not. 

I implore every one of you fine people—you members of the American Legion Family—who volunteer, 
serve, donate and dedicate yourselves to the greater good, to listen to the voice inside your head.  Your gut-
brain, if you will.  This, my brothers and sisters, is how He speaks to us.  This is your very soul crying out to 
the flesh.  Let us strive to be more like our Creator, as we were made in His image.  The United States of 
America depends on all of us to continue to serve, to be truthful, to be faithful—without regard for politics 
and derision.  We, red or blue or purple, are His children.   One family.  One Truth.  One Nation Under God. 

 

My friends, please continue to keep our brother, Department of Florida Chaplain Barry Roberts in your pray-
ers as he continues to heal from his recent issues.  May God’s healing hand be upon him, and may His 
knowledge guide the hands of all who tend to him in his hour of need. 

 

I’m honored to serve as your Chaplain again this year and am always available to anyone who reaches out. 

  

For God and Country, 

Ray Leventhal, Chaplain 
Sons of the American Legion 
Detachment of Florida 
chaplain@floridasons.org / 561 801 5822 

mailto:chaplain@floridasons.org
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All Squadrons are urged to submit highlights of their events to The Source.  Let’s let the world know how the 
Detachment of Florida ‘rocks the house’ when it comes to making the words in our preamble come to life. 

The Source will continue to be a great place to let the rest of the Detachment know about your upcoming 
events and your fundraising successes.  Thanks to the Detachment of Florida’s Public Relations Chairman 
Christian Rapp, it is now easier than ever to make a submission for publication in The Source. 

Simply visit https://floridasons.org/the-source-source-article-submission-form/  to submit your article.  
Submissions are due by the 23rd of each month, as we make every effort to publish on or near the 5th. 

Now more than ever it is important that we use all means available to us to remain connected and in 
communication.  The Source is your newsletter and is intended to serve all we do as Sons of the American 
Legion.  If you know anyone, in or out of the American Legion family, who could be inspired by what we do, 
ask them to subscribe.   

Subscription is easy and free.  Simply join the Detachment of Florida Mailing List. 

The Source can only continue to be a viable and vital tool with your help and involvement. 

In an effort to provide the easiest access to important forms and information, we’ve compiled this quick 
reference list of links for you: 

• Detachment of Florida Website  

• Squadron Administration Manual 

• All Squadron Report Forms 

• Squadron Membership Report 

• District Membership Report 

• Detachment Officer Endorsements 

• Detachment Email List Subscription 

• Article Submission Form for The Source 

• Event Submission Form — Promote Your Event(s)  to the entire Detachment 

Thank you for what you do and for helping to keep The Source focused on what we do and who we are! 

Be The One AL Voter Voice 

Be The One is SAL 
National Commander’s 
Slogan. 
 
Be The One Who Helps! 

Use this code to sign up 
for the American Legion 
Voter Voice. 

https://floridasons.org/the-source-source-article-submission-form/
https://groups.google.com/forum/#!forum/florida-sons/join
https://www.floridasons.org
https://floridasons.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/SAL-Admin-Manual-2020-2021-DRAFT.pdf
https://floridasons.org/detachment-report-forms/
https://www.floridasons.org/membership/squadron-membership-report.pdf
https://www.floridasons.org/membership/district-membership-report.pdf
https://floridasons.org/detachment-officer-endorsements/
https://groups.google.com/forum/#!forum/florida-sons/join
https://floridasons.org/the-source-source-article-submission-form/
https://floridasons.org/event-submission-form/
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District 13 Children & Youth  

“Save the Dates” 

 
What: C&Y Picnic 
 
When: Sunday, November 5th, 2023 starting at 11:00 am 
 
Where: American Legion Post 323  1124 Ashler Ave Lehigh Acres 
 
Why: All monies raised will be donated for Boys’ & Girls’ State 
Transportation 
 
How: Games for children & adults, 50/50’s, baskets, donations for lunch 
 

 
What: USO Show 
 
When: Sunday, January 14th, 2024 starting at 4:00 pm followed by 
dinner 
 
Where: American Legion Post 323  1124 Ashler Ave Lehigh Acres 
 
Why: All monies raised will be distributed between the Child Welfare 
Foundation and Florida’s C&Y Fund 
 
How: Donations toward dinner, 50/50’s, baskets 
 
Comments: Do you have a hidden talent? Like to lip-sink a song from 
the olden days, have a costume from the USO days? Participants are 
needed to make this a success. Call to sign-up now. Then you have 
several months to practice. Get your friends to help. Show them we can 
laugh at ourselves while having a good time. 
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DISTRICT 12 IMPORTANT DATES 2023-2024 

 

DATE Activity City 
American 

Legion 

9/23/2023 Regular Meeting Melbourne Post 163 

10/14/2023 Picnic Sebastian Post 189 

12/9/2023 Regular Meeting Port St. Lucie Post 318 

2/24/2024 Regular Meeting Cocoa Post 22 

3/23/2024 Picnic Melbourne Post 81 

5/4/2024 S.A.L. DCC Palm Bay Post 117 

5/11/2024 A.L. DCC Melbourne Post 163 

All meetings open at 9:00AM for sign-in & coffee; Meetings begin at 10:00AM. All Squadrons 

will be asked to share about activities/events/programs or ask questions as needed. 

 

Steve Vilgats, Ed. S.    Andy Campbell 

S.A.L. 12th District Commander  S.A.L. 12th District Vice Commander 



Coins are still available.  Get a piece of history and help 
your Detachment at the same time. 

Order your coins today! 
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Having an Event?  Let the Detachment of Florida Help! 
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Sons  of  The Amer ican Legion  

D etachment  of F lor ida  
The Florida Sons of The American Legion with over 185 

Squadrons and over 21,000 members this year donated hun-
dreds of thousands of dollars and hours to the many programs 

of The American Legion Family. 

For More Information about the  
Florida Sons of The American Legion,  

visit us on the Internet at: 

www.floridasons.org  
Or e-mail us at floridasons@floridasons.org 

Scan the QR Code below to 
visit our website 

Source Articles 

We are looking for your input and help to keep this 

newsletter going. We are looking for articles from 

the Squadrons, Districts, or Areas. Let us know 

what is happening in your Squadron, District & 

Area and we will inform the rest of the Detach-

ment. It could increase attendance at your func-

tions and or meetings!!!! This is your newsletter. 

Please send all articles to the Editor by the 

23rd of every month.  

The official way to submit articles for publica-

tion in The Source is to simply click here.  

Attention all Sons of the American Legion 
 

If your Squadron, Post Family, District or Area are having an event, we can help get the 
word out.   
 
If you are interested in getting your event published and promoted using: 

• The Detachment of Florida’s Website (floridasons.org) 
• The Detachment of Florida’s Facebook page 

(facebook.com/FloridaSAL) 
• The Detachment of Florida’s Newsletter, The Source 

 
There’s only one thing you have to do:  Let Us Know! 
 
Visit the Detachment of Florida’s online events calendar at 
https://floridasons.org/detachment-events-calendar/, and click the button labeled ‘Click 
Here To Submit Your Event’. 

Department Headquarters 

PO Box 547859 

Orlando, FL 32854 

(407) 295-2631 

 

Detachment Adjutant 

Christian Rapp 

215 Greenwood Ave  

Lehigh Acres, FL 33936-1452  

adjutant@floridasons.org 

https://floridasons.org/
mailto:floridasons@floridasons.org
https://floridasons.org/the-source-source-article-submission-form/
https://floridasons.org/the-source-source-article-submission-form/
http://www.facebook.com/FloridaSAL
https://www.floridasons.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FloridaSAL
https://floridasons.org/detachment-events-calendar/

